
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

PO Box 455 – Window Rock, AZ 86515 
Phone: (928)380-8860 

Email: reachingtherez@yahoo.com 

March-April 2021 

 

Dear Pastor, Church and praying friends, 

Greetings from the Navajo Indian Reservation. I pray that this letter finds you doing well in your 

service to our Lord. 

We continue to see both Old Paths Baptist and Newcomb Baptist Church grow spiritually. 

However, many have not come back to church, even after softer restrictions and vaccines. We have 

some folks who are faithful! We are encouraged to see the change and willingness to learn and be 

faithful.  I believe that our discipleship classes play a vital factor and have aided to their growth.  

We have had new visitors, nine souls saved and five baptized! We challenged our folks to be soul-

conscious and putting tracts in the hands of lost souls. Please pray for a young man named Eric. 

He lives close to Old Paths Baptist Church, and he stops by often asking for prayer. I witness to 

him every time he comes by, but he will not let go of strongholds that hinder his mind from 

receiving truths. My heart breaks for him; please help me pray for his salvation. 

Please pray for Newcomb Baptist Church Site. Our paperwork is flowing through the final stages 

of approval! We are excited to renovate our new building, and Lord willing, we can start this 

summer. Please pray and consider helping us financially with our building project, or maybe pray 

about helping with the labor (after the approval). 

Our family is all doing well. We are overly excited for my wife, Amber. She is one of five that 

will be graduating from Ganado Baptist Bible College this month. With the busyness of being a 

mother, wife, serving in ministry as a counselor, Sunday school teacher, and all the other things 

she does behind the scenes, what an accomplishment!  

We thank the Lord for allowing my family and me to serve Him here on our reservation for the 

last five years. If you would like us to come and report to your church, please let me know. Thank 

you for your faithful investment here on the Navajo Indian Reservation.  

 

In Christ, 

Ryan Nez 


